The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services Room SG.64

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Dr Dermody,

Thank you for your letter inviting a submission from Whistleblowers Australia on the CLERP (Audit Reform and Corporate Disclosure) Bill. Our organisation is of course very interested in the Bill, and in whistleblower protection legislation in general. As you are no doubt aware, there is now quite a bit of such legislation at state and Territory level around Australia. Unfortunately, however, in our experience, its effectiveness has been minimal to non-existent, and at this stage there is no reason to expect better results from CLERP.

There are enormous practical difficulties in providing genuine protection for whistleblowers. The first part of our submission, from our Vice-President Peter Bennett (unfortunately not ready to send you yet, but hopefully will be by mid-week) shows those realities in the context of some cases that could be expected to be covered by CLERP. We suggest that the Committee try to put themselves in those whistleblowers' shoes, and imagine how the Bill, if enacted, would protect them from those realities. We expect they would have to agree that it would not.

Those practical difficulties, which may well be insuperable, lead us to suggest that the Committee consider a completely different option. The US False Claims Act, enacted originally during the Civil War, was updated in 1986, and has been working remarkably well, as shown by the attached 1996 economic assessment by Stringer. The first attachment is a summary article by Professor Kim Sawyer, which explains the Act much better than I can. (A shorter version was published recently in the 'Financial Review'.) In our view it would be far preferable for the Committee to look at adopting an Australian version of the False Claims legislation that has been shown to work, rather than tinkering round the edges of CLERP, which follows a model that has been repeatedly shown to fail.

I hope this submission is of some assistance to the Committee. Its authors would be happy to give evidence in person to the Committee if it wishes to amplify these matters.

Yours sincerely.

Jean Lennane

President, Whistleblowers Australia
